  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Workshop Meeting
August 13, 2020
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the meeting to order at 7:07pm
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger
Secretary Douglas Mann

Other individuals present:
Erick Brissing Chief SPFD

Chiefs Report: Chief Erick Brissing had nothing to bring to the board at tonight’s, meeting

The board discussed the recent VFIS Risk Assessment Survey that was done on August 11, 2020 This is something that is done every five years. The following information was provided:

Standard Operation Guidelines of the fire department

Drivers Manual

Also discussed that various programs that are ongoing and the procedures.

The remainder if the meeting was devoted to the many items that board would like to be placed in the storage building on the property of 25 N liberty Dr.

The various ite4ns that will be taking place include:

Demo

Excavation

Masonry work

Electrical

Plumbing

Carpentry

The board discussed the type of roof trust or wood(stick) ceiling height 15 feet

The board would like a trust roof

Roof shingles 35 year no tear type roof shingle

Roof deck plywood deck ¾” 

Water proof on the back-masonry wall

Porous concrete wall above grade 8” block wall w/brick face

Electrical 200-amp service 30 circuit breaker panel

Service is 2” minimum conduit

Natural Gas heat for the building ceiling mounted units

Electrical hot water heater (50 gal)

Electrical conduit on wall surface

Install conduit for possible stand by generator

Heat detection (monitored)

Sewer tie in to 9w sewer line

Bathroom toilet, slop sink, HW Heater

Epoxy Coat floor (w/grit) non skid surface

Wash base system

Garage bay door electric door opener

Concrete apron in front of bat door

LED lighting 

Possible add alternates 
Possible to remove island in front of existing building

FOB entry systems on all doors to the building

Commissioner Fred Hardin received information on a maintenance program for the Stannah chair lift at the main station cost of $390.00

Commissioner Fred Hardin to investigate.

Being no further business to come before the board Commissioner Robert Sullivan                              

motioned for adjournment. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:14pm

Respectfully submitted

Douglas C. Mann

Secretary

